




Re: Stevenson (CWA-06-2011-2709) Requested Status Update 

Russell Murdock to: Patrick Rankin

05/16/2012 11:44 AM

Cc: Chuck Kibler, Lorena Vaughn, Barbara Aldridge

From: Russell Murdock/R6/USEPA/US  
To: Patrick Rankin/R6/USEPA/US@EPA  
Cc: Chuck Kibler <chuck@kiblerlaw.com>, Lorena Vaughn/R6/USEPA/US@EPA, Barbara Aldridge/R6/USEPA/US@EPA

---

History: This message has been replied to.

Patrick Rankin, Regional Judicial Officer,

Mr. Kibler and I had the opportunity to discuss the possibility of a Joint Stipulation on the Penalty. Unfortunately his client is not interested in going down that path. As a result, the EPA intends to draft a Supplemental Motion for Accelerated Decision with regard to the penalty and to submit a couple of supplemental documents for your consideration.

I anticipate I can draft the motion and have it filed, along with any supporting documents, in three weeks time if that is acceptable to you. By my calculation, that would leave me until June 6th, 2012, to file the motion and supporting documents. I have spoken with Mr. Kibler and he indicated he had no objection to my proposed timeline.

Thank you,

Russell Murdock  
Assistant Regional Counsel  
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 6  
1445 Ross Ave. Suite 1200 (6RC-EW)  
Dallas, TX 75202  
(214) 665-3189  
(214) 665-3177 (Fax)  
Murdock.Russell@epa.gov